
Stamford Comprehensive Plan Committee 
Minutes for March 10, 2010 

 
In attendance: Beth Adams, Kelly Keck, Nancy Haycock, Deborah Grant, Lorelle 
Phillips, Paula Nissen, Brooke White, Mike Triolo 
 
1. Approval of Minutes 
The minutes from January 27th were approved. 
 
2. Committee Membership 
The Brockways have resigned from the committee. 
 
3.  Survey -- finalizing 
Most of the meeting was devoted to finalizing the survey.   
 
The following changes were decided upon and submitted to Nan Stolzenberg:: 
--We are going to ask that the survey be returned to us by April 30. 
Four drop-boxes will be set up by Brooke at: Stamford Town Hall, Stamford Village 
Hall, Stamford Public Library and the South Kortright School. The boxes will also have 
blank copies of the survey for anyone who does not receive one through the mail. 
--Q. 4: The spacing on box “18-24” will be changed to be consistent with the other boxes. 
--Q. 7- The lines for all questions will come out to the margins, to be consistent, instead 
of indenting (a), (b), etc. 
--Q. 13 - The two categories (Town Provides) and (Town Supports) will be put into bold 
type, the same as in Q. 26, and the rows shaded out to avoid confusion. 
--Q. 20 – The word “national” was added to clarify. 
--Q. 22 – The word “small” was added to clarify. 
--Q. 24 – The word “fracking” was changed to”hydrofracking.” 
--Q. 25 – The word “town” was capitalized. 
--Q. 27 – This was changed to read, “of the activities listed above in Question 26”. Not 
27. 
--Q. 28 – This was changed to read “How important is dairy farming/agriculture in the 
Town of Stamford…” 
--Q. 29 – The odd spaces were eliminated in the last box on the page. 
--Q. 29. Changes were made to clarify –“Support local farmers markets, and stores that 
sell local agricultural products.”  “Promote and encourage local agricultural products.” 
--Q. 30 – The question was rewritten to read: “Would you be interested in buying more 
local agricultural products, such as dairy, meat and produce?” 
--Q. 34. – A line was added after the question. 
-- Q.35 – All categories were changed to lower case to be consistent. 
--The list of “Overall Topics” was moved to the last page so that all the topics would be 
on one page. It was hoped that a double column would work here. 
-- The line “Feel free to explain why in the space below” was deleted because this was 
repetitious. 
 
 



Agriculture Survey Section: 
There was more discussion about whether there were any other questions that could be 
added to the survey to emphasize the agricultural character of the town.  The number of 
dairy farms in the Stamford keeps decreasing as milk prices erode.  We considered 
several ideas, and then decided that rather than lengthen the survey, we would make a 
few changes in the questions we already had, to clarify and emphasize “dairy” rather than 
just use the term “agriculture.”  We felt the workshop will be a good opportunity to 
trouble-shoot ideas for what we can do as a community to support dairy farmers. 
 
4. Printing of the Survey 
We discussed Nan’s research.  Since we only had partial information on the printers this 
was difficult. Neither one indicated how quickly that would process our survey once it is 
delivered.  One printer (Accuprint) was more than twice the cost of the other printer. 
(Times Journal). We couldn’t figure out why there was such a large difference especially 
since the more expensive quote was for a bulk mailing that would be slower than first 
class mail. However, it was felt that since Nan had no experience with Times Journal, we 
should go with the firm she knows well.  Mike felt we could get a grant for the entire 
amount.  A motion was passed to approve the Accuprint firm’s quote, but to ask 
first whether bulk mail will be forwarded by the post office or not.  Also, to request that 
we be given 50-100 extra copies of the survey so that we can put these in the drop boxes.   
 
Kelly wants to proof the package before it is sent off. 
 
5. Press Release 
Simultaneously with the mailing of the survey, a press release will be sent to all the local 
newspapers.  
 
6. Workshop 
We decided to hold the workshop on April 24, if that date is available.  If not, May 1st is 
the back-up date.  
(Nancy confirmed that April 24, from 10:00 a.m.-12:00, is available at the Hobart 
Community Center on Cornell Avenue.) 
 
7. The documentary, “A Farm for the Future,” has been rescheduled for March 27 at the 
Stamford Library at 12:30 p.m. for those who are interested. 
 
8. Our next meeting is March 24. We will spend the entire time discussing the workshop 
on April 24.  
   
    


